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Security Task Force Meeting, 3:00 PM on March 8, 2016
Antoine’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

Bob Simms, Security Task Force Co-Chair, called the meeting to order. Members and guests then introduced themselves.
The following Security Task Force members were present: Bob Simms, Albin Guillot, Dwyre McComsey, Brittany McGovern, Mike Tilbury, and Mike Roberts. Absent were Robert Watters, Steve Caputo, Beverly Fulk, Ann Kessler, and Vincent Marcello.
Introduction of guests: Glade Bilby, Diane Brouillette, Lucy Burnett, Carmen Carter, Gail Cavett, Bryan Drude, Lydia Hobbs, Morris Kahn, Hannah Kreiger-Benson, NOPD Sergeant Ernest Luster, Emily Remington.
Bob Simms welcomed attendees, reviewed the agenda, and discussed the following existing and new for 2016 tasks that were developed during the February meeting.
1) Problem blocks
· 800-1000 Blocks of St Louis (Ongoing – Lead: R. Simms)

We discussed the 900 block of St. Louis, which is a full-time residential block, and the negative effects of the Corner Pocket and Double Play bars have on these residents and those of the adjoining blocks. Bob Simms noted that the FQTF focuses on that area every night particularly between 2am and 6am and have received positive feedback from residents and businesses.

· 
100 block of Royal and the 700 block of Canal (Ongoing – Lead: R. Simms)

Bob noted that the FQ Task Force is often called to this area to deal with street people harassing passers by and other situations. It continues to be a focus area for the FQTF.
· 
700 Block of Royal (Ongoing – Lead: M. Tilbury)

Mike Tilbury has been leading this initiative to improve public safety and Quality of Life in this block. Councilmember Ramsey’s office and NOPD are engaged and several meeting have been held. The situation is slowly improving.
· 
800 to 1000 blocks of Bourbon (New task for 2016 – Lead: TBD)

Bob noted that John Zimmerman, now no longer a member of the STF, identified this task. John has a vested interest in improving public safety in these blocks and it would be good to have a STF member with a similar interest lead the activity. Guest Bryan Drude said he lives very close to the area and would be willing to help on this initiative.
· Jackson Square (New Task for 2016 – Lead: TBD) 

Again this was a task suggested by John Zimmerman and again would be good to have a STF member interested in improving the square as the lead

During the general discussion on improving public safety, Morris Kahn discussed his initiative to use the Mahalia Jackson parking lot as a staging area to provide free transportation for French Quarter service workers. This initiative was well received and the STF should help Mr. Kahn in anyway we can to make this happen.

2) FQ Perimeter Security and license plate reader (New Task for 2016 – Lead: M. Roberts)
Discussion ensued about the French Quarter (FQ) perimeter security, including the initiative to install license plate cameras to record vehicles entering and exiting the FQ. Attendees discussed that transfer and storage of these videos may be an issue and the possibility of using the new fiber optic cables being installed along the Rampart streetcar lines. Due to its close proximity, the video management and storage facility could be in the 1st District Police Station on Rampart Street. Mike Roberts noted that the City had budgeted for license plate readers and he will set up a meeting with Commander Walls to discuss placement. Attendees questioned whether the “Nagin era” cameras on Canal Street and other locations are still functional. The answer is they are not. 

3) Better training for non-law enforcement security personnel (New Task for 2016 – Lead: M. Roberts)
Mike Roberts spoke about the Alcoholic Beverage and Security Education Company (ABSEC) and their programs to educate employees at hotel, bar, and clubs about security, including proper restraining systems. 
4) FQTF oversight and coordination (On going task – Lead: R. Simms)
Emily Remington reported that the hiring of an Operations Manager had been put on hold while the organization assesses its needs. Bob Simms stated that $75,000/month (current funding level) is not enough to run FQTF with a full-time Operations Manager; additional funds are needed. Bob stated that FQTF has Administration Specialists to help him manage the program and monitor the app and the vehicle GPS systems from 6pm-6am although he believes 24/7 coverage is required. Bob also explained that vehicular maintenance largely happens during the day.

Emily Remington provided a manpower report on the French Quarter Task Force (FQTF): during the week of Mardi Gras, 45 of 70 shifts were filled, with the week before Mardi Gras 80% and the week after 97%. 
Bob Simms stated that FQTF has answered 14,300 calls, made 361 arrests, and put 46,000 miles on the FQTF vehicles since its inception in March 2015. Bob stated that the average response time for a call is four minutes. Bob also discussed the need for new vehicles to replace the rapidly deteriorating Polaris’. Replacement Polaris vehicles, equipped with all weather capability, would cost about $15,000 each. Smart cars like the NYPD uses in Central Park, cost about the same, have a similar footprint as a Polaris but are street legal and would last longer. 
Other Topics

Bob Simms spoke about the proposed millage on the April ballot and how the plan is to use the revenue, if approved, to get the New Orleans Police Department (NOPD) back to its required staffing of 1600 officers. Currently, there are 1153 NOPD officers, with about 110 assigned to the 8th District. Sgt. Luster reported that NOPD has recently implemented staggered shifts to improve response time; their goal is for calls for service in the 8th District to be responded to within seven minutes. They have improved from a 20-minute response time to 10 minute since the new shift arrangement and increased patrol staffing was implemented.
Gail Cavett discussed her proposed Enforcement Detail that would be added to the FQTF. Main focus would be to enforce the oversize vehicle laws but would also address other traffic violations. The traffic tickets collected would result in the detail being self-funded and also provide additional funds for the FQTF. Gail also mentioned the number of street artists who set up shop in the “7” at the end of the parking lanes making it difficult for vehicles to turn. Sgt. Luster said he would have his officers address these violations.

Attendees agreed to discuss the Security Task Force name change at their April meeting. Several suggested names have been made.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:30pm. 
Notes prepared by Emily Remington and Bob Simms

